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My name is Robert Anderson.  My business address is 8330 Century Park Court, San Diego, California, 92123-1530.  I have previously submitted testimony in this proceeding.  

The purpose of my rebuttal testimony is to respond to an assertion by IP/CCC/CMTA/Watson witness Tom Beach regarding SoCalGas and SDG&E’s ability to attract new gas fired generation.  
I.
REBUTTAL TO IP/CCC/CMTA/WATSON

On page 31 of his testimony, Mr. Beach states that “As shown in the testimony of SoCalGas and SDG&E Witness Mr. Anderson, at page 3, the utilities have attracted a number of new gas-fired generating units in recent years.”  This statement mischaracterizes my testimony.  It is correct to say that a number of new plants are being built or have been proposed for the SoCalGas/SDG&E service area.  However, I did not testify that it was the utilities’ actions that “attracted” the plants.
The plants that are forecasted to be added in the service area during the BCAP period are mainly being added due to a need for new generation to be located in specific electric load pockets, such as the SDG&E service area and the Los Angles Basin.  The majority of the plants being added are the result of the electric utilities’ Request For Offers (RFO).  Most of these offers for new generation specifically required that the plants be located in a specific geographical area due to transmission constraints.  These geographical limitations end up requiring the plant to be built in the SoCalGas and or SDG&E service area.  Thus it is the limitations of the electric system, and not SoCalGas and SDG&E actions, that are resulting in new plants that are currently planned.  
Mr. Beach’s proposal would likely not reward SDG&E/SoCalGas shareholders for new electric generation (EG) plants located in their service territory.  To build efficient combined cycle plants requires a longer lead time than the length of the BCAP period, so new plants will not come on until the next BCAP cycle.  If Mr. Beach wants to reward utilities for attracting new generation, the forecasted loads of new combined cycle gas generation coming online during the 2009-2011 period should be backed out of the BCAP EG demand forecast.  However, it is unlikely that the parties or the Commission would agree to reduce the EG demand forecast for EG plants expected to come on-line during the BCAP forecast period.  
This concludes my rebuttal testimony.  
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